APRIL 22, 2019
RICHWOOD VILLAGE COUNCIL

Following the Pledge of Allegiance, the regular meeting of the Richwood Village Council was called to order by
Mayor Scott Jerew, April 22, 2019 at 7:00 p.m. Jerew called for attendance, Council members present:
George Showalter, Donald Ridgeway, Laurie Eliot-Shea, Pat Morse, and Reddy Brown. Police Chief Monte
Asher, Fiscal Officer Timothy Goodwin, and other residents were present.

Pat Morse moved and George Showalter seconded a motion to approve the meeting minutes from 04/08/20189.
The minutes were approved unanimously.

Laurie Eliot moved and Donald Ridgeway seconded a motion to approve the warrants as presented. The
motion passed unanimously.

Gail DeGood-Guy discussed the cleanup of the Veterans memorial. Memorial Day will be May 27.
Racheal Schradel presented a check for $150.00 for the Opera House.

Mayor Jerew stated that he has received a question of making the intersection of Fulton and Ottawa a 4 way.
The born learning trail signs will be installed soon. Trash Bids were received but only one was opened and
was not a reasonable bid.

Reddy Brown moved to reject all bids for the central refuse pickup. George Showalter seconded the motion.
The motion passed unanimously.

George Showalter moved and Donald Ridgeway seconded a motion to approve rebidding of the refuse
program. The motion passed unanimously.

The Administration Report was presented to Council.

Reddy Brown stated that the rocks at the lake still need placed where they were not properly installed.
George Showalter stated that Evan Jamison needs a BZA hearing. It shall be held on 4/29/2019.
Mayor Jerew stated that Jack Moore has resigned his council seat effective 04/15/2019.

George Showalter moved and Reddy Brown seconded a motion to suspend the rules for Resolution 04012019.
The motion passed unanimously.

Donald Ridgeway moved and Pat Morse seconded a motion to approve Resolution 04012019 with a first and
final reading for the Approval of Agreement and Professional Services for the SRTS Sidewalk Program. The
motion passed unanimously.

Donald Ridgeway moved and Pat Morse seconded a motion to enter executive session to discuss hiring of
public employees. The motion passed unanimously at 8:01PM.

George Showalter moved and Donald Ridgeway seconded a motion to come back to regular session at
8:13PM. The motion passed unanimously.

Monte Asher stated that Mr. Wills has stated he will attend next meeting to discuss his progress.
Reddy Brown stated that trees will be planted at the park on 4/26.

George Showatler moved and Pat Morse seconded a motion to adjourn and Council approved the motion
unanimously. Mayor Jerew adjourned the meeting at 8:14 PM.
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